
 

Garden Club 
 
Due to unforseen circumstances, our scheduled speaker, 
David Bolton, was unable to attend our meeting on 4th 
February.   
 
However we were very grateful to Andy Bailey who "stepped 
in" at the very last minute! Andy spoke to us about jobs we 
can be doing in our gardens despite the inclement weather 
and also suggested plants and shrubs to give our gardens 
colour or scent during the winter months.   
 
Our next meeting will be on 3rd March when we shall hold a 
short Annual General Meeting followed by "Gardeners 
Question Time". 

We meet on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30pm in 
Lophams' Village Hall and visitors and new members are 

always very welcome.  
 

Please telephone 01379 687833 for further details 

Lophams’ Village Games Team 
 
On January 31st a team of eight sportsmen/women 
represented our villages in the Active Norfolk indoor 
rounders competition at the UEA Sportspark in Norwich. 
Only seven teams across the county entered so we all 
played each other in a league format.  
 
After winning the first two matches comfortably against 
Hethersett A and Briston- Melton Constable confidence 
was high but then we were beaten by eventual winners 
The Forncetts and narrowly lost to Downham Market in 
the fourth match. Now with only pride at stake we went 
out all guns blazing to smash Hainford-Stratton Strawless 
and Hethersett B to thumping defeats finishing in a very 
respectable 3rd place. As always a very enjoyable day 
with great sportsmanship, well done Mike ,Amy, Josh, 
Gillian, Milly, Freddie, Jim and Sophie.  
 
Many thanks to Lophams village hall for their continued 
sponsorship.  
 
The next event will be a Netball Tournament on 24th April, 
interested?? Call Jim on 687330 or find us on facebook @ 
Lophams village games. 

 

THE LOPHAMS’ NEWS 
 

No406 

 

PUBLISHED EACH MONTH SINCE 1982 MARCH 2016 

St Andrew’s School 
 
It has been a great start to the year at St. Andrew's. Children are enjoying their topic 
'Passport around the World' and are learning lots about other countries.  
Thanks to the support of the staff at St. Andrew's, the children have enjoyed a wide 
range of after school clubs. They have included sewing, dancing, cooking, creating 
artwork and playing board games. 
Lots of children had a special Chinese New Year lunch and found out about Chinese 
traditions to mark the start of Chinese New Year. 
In collective worship pupils have focused on Wisdom.  Children have taken part in 
whole school worship at St. Nicholas church and have had a visit from Dr. Hunt who 
told an inspirational story about Derek Redmond. The 9th February saw children enjoy 
a Pancake breakfast hosted by Friends of St. Andrew’s before beginning to create the 
start of Lent with a Lenten Tree.  
Friends of St. Andrew’s are also organising a disco and a non-school uniform day 
which all the children are looking forward too.  
Although next half term will be a short it will be busy with children having the 
opportunity to take part in events and trips for national science and engineering week 
and trip to London by coach to watch the Lion King. 
 
St Andrew’s Pre School 
 
Greetings once again from St Andrew’s Pre School. We are continuing with our animal 
theme after half term through to March. We have a visit from Banham Zoo to look 
forward to who are bringing some exciting creatures for us to look at including a snake 
and a giant land snail, some children from the reception class at the school will be 
joining us for that. We also have some Easter activities planned for later in March. 
We were very pleased to receive a generous and kind donation from North Lopham 
charities for which we are very grateful  and the money has helped to fund the visit 
from Banham  Zoo, so a big thank you from all of us. 
 
We are open Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays 8.45am - 3.15pm and currently 
have vacancies on all days. For further information call Jan Feaver on 07854091257 

 

 

Lophams’ Ladies 
 
We welcomed Roy Tricker to the February 
meeting, and thoroughly enjoyed his tales of some 
eccentric clergymen of East Anglia (and further 
afield) Some of their names were amazing, as 
were their actions and pronouncements.  Oh for 
the days of one parish with one clergyman, who 
then had the freedom to pursue his own interests 
alongside his church work, thereby often indirectly 
benefitting the community too! 
 
Instead of a meeting on 1st March we have a meal 
out, this year to the White Hart at Roydon at 7pm.   
Looking ahead, the AGM is on April 5th at 7 for 
7.30pm.  Visitors or potential new members are 
very welcome to come along and meet us in the 
Village Hall, then hear about our “Luxury” wishes!   
 
For more information, please contact Sarah on 
01379 687337 
 

Lophams’ Village Hall 

 
Farmer’s Markets - The month of February sees the 15 year anniversary of the 
Lophams’ Farmers’ Market. As well as the normal raffle there be a free draw for a 
bottle of champagne and also a special visit by Bernard Ashe from Honeybourne 
smallholding. Bernard will be visiting the market to sell and give advice on keeping 
Hybrid and Silky hens. He will have chicks available to purchase or order. So if you 
are contemplating having your own egg laying chickens this year, you know where 
to come for advice on how to get started. 
 
Farmers’ Markets are on the fourth Saturday each month; the Birthday event, is on 
27th February from 9am till 12.30pm.  (Details from Mike on 01379687235)   
 
The Lottery - It is great when there’s a full complement of 100 members, with a 
corresponding monthly first prize of £200, so please get in touch if you would like to 
join as soon as a new vacancy occurs.  Please ring 01379 687718 for more 
information or contact Eileen (01379 687608) or any committee member. There are 
three chances each month of winning a prize, plus a Bonanza draw in December. 
The winners in January were: Ist prize of £198 - P Sturman; 2nd prizes of £49.50 - D 
Derrick and J & G Brown.  In addition to the Lottery draw, there is a monthly raffle 
with one superb prize, which includes an item from every stall - a wonderful array of 
goodies for the larder. The January winner was Peter Moralee.   
 
Judo is on Mondays & Wednesdays - (Details from Howard on 1379 688 258)  
   
Lopham Art Group - meets on Wednesday mornings, from 9.30am.  The cost is 
£20 each per month, and includes refreshments and a visit from an ‘expert’ once 
each month. Contact Jennifer on 01379 687282 for more details. 
 
Dog Training - most Thursday evenings with Rob Jessup. Rob’s ‘phone number is 
01379 873144    
 
Bookings - to book the hall for private events, telephone 01379 687679, or go to 
the website. 

 



 

St Nicholas’ Church                             
 
Starters & Sweets:  A very happy gathering on 5th February enjoyed 
sampling a wide range of Starters, including soup and various pates, then 
were spoilt for choice over the Sweets selection.  A Raffle with lots of prizes 
helped to boost the funds raised to just over £265, so grateful thanks go to 
everyone who helped in any way, either cooking or setting up, and to those 
who came along on the night. 
 
Lent Lunches take place on Tuesdays in Lent, from 12 noon to 2pm, in 
homes around North Lopham, to raise funds for the diocesan Lent Appeal, 
helping the church deliver education projects in Papua New Guinea, our link 
diocese on the other side of the world. See local posters and the weekly 
Team News in the churches for full details of venues, then come along and 
join us.   If you need help with transport, just phone 01379 687679. 
As Lent proceeds, we have some very special dates to put in the diary: 
 
Mothering Sunday is on 6th March.  A very Special Family Service at 11am 
will focus on Families, especially Mothers, so do join us. 
 
NB The Vestry Meeting to elect Churchwardens for the coming year will take 
place at 10.45 on 6th, between the Communion Service and Family Service, 
to enable people from both to be present.  Anyone on the parliamentary 
Electoral Roll can come and vote at this meeting - not just church members! 
 
On Good Friday, 25th March, there will be quiet ‘Last Hour at the Cross’ in 
St Nicholas’ Church, from 2 to 3pm.  After this or on 26th, we would be very 
grateful for gifts of flowers and foliage, or help with the arranging everything, 
so that the church looks its best for the Easter Sunday Family Celebration at 
11am. This will be an all age Communion Service, led by the Revd Chris 
Davidson, who has been involved in most of our special services of this kind 
in recent years. (An Easter Egg hunt will follow!) 
 
Knitting The Bible: The project to knit figures for scenes from the bible for a 
display at the end of October is getting under way.  All knitters are warmly 
invited to join in the project, either knitting a figure (patterns are available) or 
the figures for a whole scene.......!       
 
If you have given up on knitting and have small balls of any fawn or brown 
wool to dispose of, we would be very grateful to know, and can come and 
collect  -  just telephone 01379 687679  or e-mail jennyvere@btinternet.com  
We would love to hear from you!! 

 

Holy Bingo 
 
Continues in the Village Hall, on the first Monday each month at 
2pm, when new faces are always welcome to come and share in 
fun sessions, with plenty of time for a chat. The date for March is 
7th, so do put it in your diary, and come along. 
 
(Please telephone 01379 687679 for further details or for help with 
transport) 

 

      Services for February 
 
North Lopham       South Lopham 
   

6
th 

March 
9.30am HC  - 
11am Fam S  -    

13
th

 March 
11am Fam S  -        

 
20

th
 March 

 
11am Fam S              9.30am HC    
 
        27

th
 March 

 
11am Fam Easter     9.30am Easter              
     HC         Communion 
  
 
 
 

 
 Contributions for next issue by; 

 
18th MARCH 

 
Please email to 

lophamsnews@gmail.com 
 

The Lophams’ Society 
 
The committee of The Lophams' Society met recently to agree 
the Programme of Events for 2016. The first being: 
 
THE SPRING QUIZ which will be held on FRIDAY 15th APRIL. 
 
Future events will be: 
 

 A SUMMER MUSICAL EVENING (details to be 

confirmed) on SATURDAY 9th JULY 

 THE AUTUMN QUIZ on FRIDAY 14th OCTOBER 

 THE CHRISTMAS DROP-IN on FRIDAY 16th 

DECEMBER All events take place in the Village Hall 

and can be booked in advance (other than the DROP-

IN which is FREE to Lophams' residents). 

Please telephone 01379 688408 for details.  
 
Please put the dates in your diary. We look forward to seeing you. 
 
 

St Andrew’s Church 
 
Coffee Morning 
On Saturday 19th March there will be a Coffee Morning in the 
Church from 10.00am to 12.00noon, with a Cake stall, Raffle and 
bring and buy, please come and join us, we look forward to 
seeing you.  
Easter Service 
The Service on Easter Day,  Sunday 27th March at St. Andrew's 
Church will be at 9.30am HC., when we welcome retired Bishop 
The Right Revd. David Gillett to take the service.  
 
Decorating the Church for Easter will take place on Saturday 26th 
March in the morning. We welcome anyone wishing to help. 
 

North Lopham Methodist 
Church  

 
Methodist friends invite local residents 
to the monthly service in the church, 
with Coffee, on Wednesday 24th 
February at 10.30am.  
 
The March gathering on 23rd will take 
the form of a Methodist Communion 
Service. 

 

Diss Museum 
 
Exhibition - Tristram 
Cary: Music Under The 
Radar @ Diss Museum 
 
A multi-media exhibition 
documenting Tristram 
Cary's pioneering 
electronic music and 
soundtrack scores for 
Doctor Who, Quatermass 
and The Pit and 
Ladykillers. Featuring a 
prototype VCS3 synth, 
graphic scores, 
photographs and 
memorabilia.  
Diss Museum. March 
12th- April 9th (Wed-Sat) 
www.dissmuseum.co.uk 
 
On Stage - Tristram Cary: 
Trios + Narcissus 
 
A live performance of two 
Tristram Cary chance 
music compositions. Trios 
(Turntables and VCS3 
Synth) performed by Ian 
Helliwell, Simon James 
and Narcissus (Flute and 
electronics) performed by 
Lawrence Casserley and 
Simon Desorgher.  
 
St. Mary's Hall, Diss. April 
9th 2016. 7.30pm. Free 
(donations welcome) 
www.dissmuseum.co.uk 
 
 
 

LOHP Little Ouse Headwaters Project 
 
The LOHP is pleased to announce the purchase of a key parcel of land 
in the Little Ouse Valley following the award of a grant for £78,600 from 
the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) The 1.9 hectare site which lies in the 
parish of Thelnetham will be the final piece of the original Fen to be 
restored. 
 
Further detail about the purchase and information about the project can 
be found on our web site: www.lohp.org.uk 
 

http://www.dissmuseum.co.uk/
http://www.dissmuseum.co.uk/
http://www.lohp.org.uk/
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